

Michigan Lakes and Streams Association, Inc.

Board of Directors

March 15, 2022

Dave Maturen President

Mark Teicher '
Vice President

Lon Nordeen Secretary

Mike Gallagher Treasurer

Jennifer Jermalowicz-Jones, Ph.D

Charlyn Partridge, Ph.D

Paul Sniadecki

Rex Vaughn

Staff

Melissa DeSimone Executive Director

Jean Roth

Heidi Needham Membership Dear Gerrish Lyon Utility Authority (GLUA),

The Michigan Lakes and Streams Association would like to extend our support for the proposed sewer system project for Gerrish and Lyon Township in Roscommon County. We have seen evidence of the impacts that septic tanks and even damaged sewers can have on lakes and watersheds. Malfunctioning and over used septic systems lead to enhanced nutrient loads to the groundwater of inland lakes. In general, researchers have determined that sewer systems improve the trophic state of lakes which leads to improved water clarity.

This project will contribute to the health of Higgins Lake as well as the groundwater and the watershed overall. We encourage communities around the state to remove nonpoint source pollution like septic effluent to improve and protect the quality of their local water bodies. A sewer system project like this is a huge step in preserving Higgins Lake for future generations.

Sincerely,

Melissa DeSimone

MLSA Executive Director

melissa.desimone@mymlsa.org

Mahisa De Simone